
City of Alexandria, Virginia 
  

 

MEMORANDUM 
 
 
DATE:  MARCH 28, 2019 
 
TO:  CHAIRMAN MACEK AND MEMBERS OF THE PLANNING COMMISSION 
    
FROM: KARL MORITZ, DIRECTOR, DEPARTMENT OF PLANNING & ZONING 
   
SUBJECT: DOCKET ITEM #4 - VACATION #2019-0001 – 100 EAST LURAY AVENUE 
  
 
This memorandum provides information on an amendment to the assessed value of the 879 
square foot area proposed to be vacated and to three references of the value in the VAC #2019-
0001 staff report. The Office of Real Estate Assessments (OREA) has amended the assessed 
value from $4,400 to $1,200 to align the fee with a non-development rights status. The updated 
OREA memorandum dated March 22, 2019 is attached. As the assessed value has changed, the 
staff report should be amended also to reflect the revision in the following sections: 
 
 1) Value of Vacated Right of Way, page five 
 

The City Council Vacation Policy establishes the process of valuing vacations stating that 
“the fair market value of the vacated area will be based upon the value which the vacated 
area, when combined with the applicants’ existing adjacent  land area, causes to be added 
to the sum of the values of the vacated and existing  areas immediately before the 
vacation.” This process calculates the gross value of the property with development rights 
and enhanced value should there be any. Because this is a request for a vacation with no 
development rights, the gross value was discounted to reflect the decrease in value. The 
Department of Real Estate Assessments has valued the 879 square feet of land in question 
at $4,400 1,200. Staff has attached the memorandum from Real Estate Assessments 
(Attachment A) that discusses the process used to determine the valuation. 

 
2) Staff Analysis, page six 
 
 a)  5. Public Benefit  
 

 Vacation request approval would require the applicant to submit payment of 
 $4,400 1,200 to the City’s Open Space Fund for the purchase of open space more 
 conducive to public active and passive use. 

  



 b) Condition language 
 
  The fair market value of $4,400 1,200 shall be provided to the City of Alexandria  
  as required in Condition #1 and the property development rights are extinguished  
  in Condition #5.  
 
Staff continues to recommend approval of VAC #2019-0001, subject to the revised OREA 
memorandum and to the amendments in the Value of Vacated Right of Way and Staff Analysis 
sections of the staff report. 
 
 












